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While they were going, some of the guard went into the city and told the 

chief priests everything that had happened. After the priests had assembled 

with the elders, they devised a plan to give a large sum of money to the   

soldiers, telling them, “You must say, ‘His disciples came by night and stole 

Him away while we were asleep”...so they took the money and did as they 

were directed. And this story is still told among the Jews to this day. (Matthew 
28:11-15) 

 

It is amazing to me how so many people in our day still cannot come to believe in the resurrection 
of Jesus, which is recorded in the Gospels found in the Bible; and related through the various 
other writings of the New Testament. Maybe, it is because they have made up stories so they 
would not have to believe; as the Jewish leaders appear to do in the Matthew text above. However 
hard they try, there still is the “problem” of the empty tomb. 
 

Our Matthew text reveals several holes in the plan devised by the leaders. One main problem is 
the fact the soldiers came to the city and related the resurrection truth. The leaders did not refute 
their word; they simply paid them off. The soldiers’ story is dangerous indeed. Can you imagine a 
soldier falling asleep on guard duty? Not in today’s military and not in the Caesar’s army either. 
Dereliction of duty was punishable by death. A Roman soldier would never fall asleep while 
guarding the tomb. This is why the leaders assure them not to worry if the news comes to the 
governor’s attention. They will just give him money too. Covering up the resurrection proves to 

be an expensive venture. For me, I choose to believe. 
 

But what of today? What is the cost of a modern cover-up? Are there consequences that will be 
faced by those who seek to defraud the resurrection of our Lord and Savior, Jesus? I believe so. 
But let us think positively for the moment. Not at the negative; but at the beautiful possibilities 
that present themselves to those who believe. When you and I accept the story of the soldiers at 
the tomb on Resurrection Sunday, we can experience the hope of forgiveness, the possibility of 
life abundant today; and most assuredly, eternal life that awaits all the faithful in Christ. We are 
promised the present help of the Holy Spirit. We are encouraged by the multitude of witnesses in 
heaven who have shown the way and cheer us along our journey of faith. We can experience 

peace beyond our ability to imagine. For me, I choose to believe. 
 

In the coming days, months and years, you and I have the exciting privilege in telling our resurrec-
tion story. We will be able to recount our experience when we heard the great news of an empty 
tomb for ourselves. May our words find a home in all the hearts of those who hear our story. May 
our words penetrate the hardness of hearts and enable others to experience a new start. And, may 
our words find a place in us; so that throughout our walk, He will have first place in our lives. We 

are Easter people! For me, I choose to believe with you; “Christ is risen! He is risen indeed!”  



Beyond The Pulpit 

 Rev. Kim Holley 

April was a crazy month. The transition from Bridge to Associate has gone smoothly as Pastor Bill 

and I have joined forces. On top of the transition, we had Holy Week and Easter to celebrate. What 

a great way to begin ministry together! 

April also brought with it some heartbreak for me and my family. I cannot thank you all enough 

for your love and support during the time of Grandmaôs passing. I was able to drop everything to 

be with her during her final hours and to spend time with family during the funeral activities. Your 

texts, calls, cards, and prayers meant the world to me. 

Near the end of the month, Jeremy and I attended the National DHF Gathering (ñGathering to 

Connectò). It was a great time of fellowship and worship. We were able to meet most of the DHF 

Board of Directors, as well as learn a bit more about the direction/vision of DHF. They are thrilled 

with the steps that DHFNC is taking to meet on a local basis and encouraging other states to do the 

same. 

As we move forward, itôs the time of year when we begin looking at VBS and mission trips/

activities. Please keep a watchful eye and open ear on the newsletters, bulletins, and announce-

ments each week to find out how you can serve our Lord. We will need all hands and hearts avail-

able as we minister. 

In Christôs Love, 

Kim 

 

 

9 TH  ANNUAL  GOLF  TOURNAMENT  

ROCK  CREEK  

COUNTRY  CLUB  

     May 13, 2017  

Single Shotgun 

Tournament - 1pm  

 Prizes and Awards 

for 1st, 2nd & 3rd Place Teams! 

Contests include: 

¶ Closest-to-Pin 

¶ Longest Drive 

¶ Hole-in-One ð$15,000 Prize 

 

 

 

Cash Prizes insured by  

US Hole In One Insurance Co. 

. 

$55 Per Person  

Includes: Cart & 

Greens Fee 

Prizes & Dinner 

Numerous Sponsorship Opportunities 

Available.  

Contact First Christian Church at  

324-4690, or office@fccrichlands.org  

or visit church website at 

www.fccrichlands.org  

For Golf Tournament Registration Forms & 

Tournament Info  



 The Esther Circle met on Tues. night, April 11th, at 7 pm with 16 members and guest, 

Nanette Pollack, present.  After sharing prayer concerns and praises, Kristy opened with prayer. 
 

   Worship leader Rosolyn Jones gave a very appropriate devotion titled ñWould You Die for      

Jesus?ò  as it is Easter Season.  We all know Jesus paid the greatest sacrifice that could be paid for 

all mankind.  So, what would we do? 
 

   The old business was planning the menu for the Jacksonville Homeless Shelter scheduled for 

April 29th, to be there at 5:45 pm to serve at 6:00 pm.  We will be preparing and taking fried 

chicken, corn, macaroni & cheese, string beans, rolls, desserts, tea & ice.   
 

   Next was a report on the ham dinner fundraiser.  We took in $754 and cleared $647.56 after the 

purchase of 4 hams.  All other food items were graciously donated.  The Relay for Life Cake   

Auction made $832.  Thanks to Steve Rogers, for auctioning these cakes for us. He may need to 

change professions!  Great job on both! 
 

   Our next business was to feed one of our church ladies who has had surgery. At the familyôs  

request, we are feeding one night a week and they have no restrictions.  
 

   The next item of business was planning the menu for our upcoming dance, ñDancing in the 

Moonlight.ò  It is scheduled for May 19th at 6:30 pm until.  The menu will be hamburgers, hot 

dogs, chips, sodas, bottled water, and finger desserts. The tickets are $8 per person. Several ladies 

and men have tickets to be purchased. This is a good time for the younger and young-at-heart.   

Our own Dennis ñDennyò Goodrode is the D. J.   
 

   Fatherôs Day is fast approaching.  Mary Ann will be purchasing gifts for this.   
 

    First Christian is  blessed to have 5 seniors graduating. They are Beth Lechette, Julianna Paul, 

Will Holley, Colton Metts and Adam Murphy.  Our ladies will be presenting them with a mone-

tary gift in June. 

   The Esther Circle Treasurer, Brenda Pike, and our CWM Treasurer, Brenda Huffman, gave up-

dates on balances in both treasuries.  The Esther Circle and CWM Treasury gave monetary gifts. 

CWM has purchased new lights for the Christian Life Center to be used for many events. 
 

   Shirley Woodard, Aprilôs hostess, served delicious refreshments and Tammy closed with prayer. 
 

   Our next meeting is May 9, 2017, and is being hosted by Kristy Cottle.  We  welcome any First 

Christian Church woman to join us.  Give us a try!  We would appreciate and probably learn from 

new blood. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Mary Ann Metts, Secretary  

 



Our April meeting was held on the 3rd with 9 men in attendance. 

 

We reviewed, the 5 applications for the scholarship fund, all were excepted and approved. 

We are continuing to wish all our graduates all the luck over the next few weeks and are looking 

forward to Sunday the 11th of June, when we will be presenting the scholarships.  

 

Edward Williams brought us our devotion and Ray Randall brought us our snack. Thank 

you to you both. 

 

On Saturday April 15th, we had our Monthly Birthday breakfast at Angieôs Restaurant in 

Jacksonville, with 15+ men present. We celebrated the birthdays of; Ben Black, Elwood Jarman, 

Samuel Jones, Jordan Newburn, Tim Padgett, Duane Taylor and Colton Metts. Those birthday 

men who came enjoyed a free breakfast, complements of their fellow brothers in Christ. Those 

birthday men who could not make it, we also held them up and wished them a happy birthday. 

 

Our May Birthday Breakfast will be on the 20th, at 7:30 am. We will be celebrating the 

birthdays of: Matthew Jarman, Derik Bennett, Jonny Anderson, Rusty Maxwell, Elliot Scott,   

Brandon Rogers, and Terry Jarman. And if I have missed anyone I do apologize because I do want 

to wish each & every one of you a very happy birthday and more to come. 

 

Please come on out to Angieôs on the third Saturday at 7:30 AM, (we start gathering 

shortly after 7:00 am) and enjoy the fellowship and a FREE BREAKFAST (for your Birthday). 

 

Our May meeting will be held on the 1st, at 7:00pm. Ray Randall will share our devotion 

and Edward Williams will be bring our snack. 

 

We are looking forward to Motherôs Day May 14th. When we can take the time to show our 

appreciation for all that you do for us as both our mom and the mother of our children. 

 

Please keep these dates on your calendar and make plans to attend. 

 

Submitted by Ben Black CMF President. 

 

Momôs-there is a order sheet in the Vestibule for you to order your eggs the way you 

First Christian Church welcomes new members  

Damian & Patricia Jones and  

Robert & Rose James. 

 



 The canned tuna we have been collecting each Sunday since the latter part of January, 

has helped feed children on weekends in four schools in our school district. It has been very 

much appreciated. 

 In early March, I delivered 135 cans and in April 116 cans from our church. 

 May will be the last month of collecting tuna for this school year. Letôs see if we can do 

another 100 cans to finish up the school year. I will be delivering what we have collected on   

Friday May 12. Any additional cans after that date will be distributed June 2. 

                          The March CHEW report is as follows:   

  School           #of Bags  

  Richlands Primary   157 

  Stateside    148 

  Richlands Elementary     72 

  Trexler Middle      37 

       414 

 The kids and the CHEW volunteers thank you for your support. Any questions I will be 

glad to answer or get and answer. 

 

 Shirley Woodard 

 

 

If you would like to volunteer, please 

see Kim Metts or Kim Holley 

Many opportunities  



If you are interested in providing a portion of the evening please contact Shawn 

Richmond or Kim Holley. 

 



Greeters - 8:30 Worship  

May 7     Mitch Gabe  

May 14   Beverly Taylor  

May 21   Ray & Dianne Randall  

May 28   Donna Muller  

 Piano 8:30 Worship        11:00 Worship  

Kay Payne           Kay Payne -Piano  
Kim McGowan         Janet Bryan -Organ  

Communion Set Up & Pick Up 8:30 Worship                            

Leah Hall  

Communion Set & Pick Up -11:00 Worship  

May 7     Angela Bostic & Susan Stroud  

May 14   Terry Jarman  

May 21   Kristy Cottle  

May 28   Brenda Huffman & Lenny Silva  

Greeters -11:00  Worship  

May 7       Kristy Cottle, Irene Futrell  

May 14     Alan & Rita Mills  

May 21     Beverly Black, Aaliyah Duganne  

May 28     Vicki & Jodi Paul  

Nursery - 11:00 Worship  

May 7      Mara Adkins, Malorie Adkins  

May 14    Courtney Rogers, Katie Rapolio  

May 21    Jese Brown, Christa Kaldens  

May 28  

Acolytes 11:00 Worship  

May 7     Taylor Jones  

May 14   Aaliyah Duganne  

May 21   Cameron Jones  

May 28   Tarique Adkins  

           Sound Room 

8:30 a.m. Worship               11:00 a.m. Worship 

April 2   Jeremy Holley        Ken Brown/Cindy Lunceford     

April 9  Tom Barbee                      Ken Brown/Cindy Lunceford 

April 16  Ben Black         Ken Brown/Cindy Lunceford 

April 23 Jeremy & Will Holley     Ken Brown/Cindy Lunceford 

*Please Note* 
If you are unable to serve on your scheduled date, please make  arrangements 

to switch with  someone .  Thank You 

           Serving At The Lordõs Table 

                                      Elders   

May 7           Tom Barbee. Ray Randall  

May 14         Jane Anderson, Terry Jarman  

May 21         Kim Metts, Ben Black  

May 28         Tom Barbee, Ray Randall  

 

     Deacons/Deaconesses  

May 7           April Jones, Edward Williams,                 
           Julianna Paul, Justin Braxton  

 

May 14         Ralph Murphy, Stanley Bryan,                
           Adam Murphy, Will Holley  

 

May 21         Donald Morton, Ashley Brown,                 
           Courtney Rogers, Ethan Richmond  

 

May 28         David Murphy, Mike Gurganus,                       
           Colton Metts, Josh Adkins  

Worship and Wonder  

May 7     Beverly Black, Tammy Gurganus,           
     Colton Metts  

May 14   Cathy Cabrera, Julianna Paul  

May 21   April Jones, Karen Metts, Josh Adkins  

May 28   Vicki Paul, Debbie Rogers, Adam Murphy  

Serving At The Heritage  

May 7        Kim Metts  

May 14      Ray Randall  

May 21      Tom Barbee  

May 28      Billy Jones  


